
TE HORO SCHOOL BOARD OF TRUSTEES

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 19 MAY AT 7.00PM

Present: Steve Gadsby, Michelle Tate, Tammy Evans, Nicolette Butler, Allen Cottle, Fred Mecoy, Sharyn Ollard, Micaela Young (Minutes Secretary)

Guest: Jan Coleman - ERO Apologies: None

Declaration of Conflict of Interests:  During the meeting both Michelle and Tammy both noted a conflict of interest in regards to Teacher Aide funding. Michelle because of her dual role as a

principal/parent, Tammy because her partner is a TA at the school.

Item Discussion/Decision Responsibility Timeframe

1.  ADMINISTRATION

Confirmation of minutes Chair moved that the minutes from the March meeting are a true and accurate account of the meeting.

Seconded:  Tammy

Correspondence inward KCDC letter advising proposed rate increase

Letter of complaint from parent to be discussed in committee.

ERO introduction Steve welcomed Jan Colemen from the ERO.  Jan gave the Board a run through of the new process for

reviewing schools.

The review process has shifted from a one-off event every three years, culminating in a long report back.

The ERO has moved to a more collaborative partnership, with Jan working alongside the school over three

years on specific project/s of the school’s choosing. She will help to design the project and develop tools to

capture and measure whether the school’s efforts are productive and effective in meeting the goals of the

project.  During her time partnering with the school, Jan will make several shorter reports.

The ERO still retain all their usual powers, ie to request any documentation from the School, to visit the

School unannounced, to recommend external additional oversight, etc, if necessary.

2.  DECISIONS

2.1  Annual report The 2020 Annual Report is due to the MOE by 31 May. The report includes:

Analysis of variance, Statement on Kiwisport funding, audited 2020 financial statement, Statement of

Responsibility signed and dated by Board Chair and Principal, and the Audit Report.
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Our 2020 Annual Report is currently with BDO (auditors). They have sent a short list of further information

required to complete the audit, which Michelle and Micaela are compiling in the next fews days.

MOE advice states that the board may choose to approve the annual report subject to audit.  This might be

necessary, should BDO not return an audited version prior to 31 May 2021.

ACTION:  Fred and Allen to look over the unaudited report prior to Michelle and Steve signing it. Fred, Allen Tuesday 25 May

2.2  Risk management Deferred to discuss during report from Health & Safety Sub-Committee.

2.3  Support for Year 3&4

cohort

Refer to Principal's Report.

This week Michelle has temporarily increased support across Rooms 4 and 6 in the form of a relief teacher,

working alongside the two permanent teachers, and two existing TAs.  This is to address the immediate

concerns of parents and the needs of student whilst the School formulates a more sustainable, long term

plan.

Further Interim Relief Funding (IRF) and Urgent Relief Funding (URF) has been approved by the MOE. This will

provide a small amount of temporary funding.

Michelle asked that the BOT consider funding one of several scenarios to provide prolonged additional

teacher/TA presence in the classroom.

Steve and Michelle are meeting with our new principal MOE advisor Carolina Miller, and Sarah Campbell from

NZSTA on Monday to discuss what other financial support is available to the School.

It was noted that the Board have been fully supportive of the hiring of TAs as necessary to provide additional

classroom support, and will continue to be so in the future.

The Board discussed the options in the principal’s report, including the option  that the Board approved

funding of an additional teacher, and topping up IRF and URF funding for an additional TA, until the end of

Term 2.  This will bring some more stability to the classes while a longer term, sustainable plan can be put in

place.

The principal proposed using school reserves to fund this.

DECISION:  The Board agreed to commit up to $13,000 to secure additional staff on fixed term until the end

of Term 2 as a temporary measure

Steve
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ACTION:  Steve to draft a short explanation of what the Board are doing to support, to be shared with

parents, and circulate to the BOT for comment/input.

Prior to meeting

on 20 May

2.4  Health Curriculum

consultation

Michelle tabled draft feedback questionnaire for the Board’s comment.

DECISION:  The Board were happy for the questionnaire to go out for school community consultation with

no amendments necessary.

ACTION:  Michelle to send out the Health Curriculum questionnaire. Michelle

2.5 Home Learning policy

review feedback

A teacher provided the one piece of feedback received - to say “provide feedback to child and family” rather

than “communicate home learning concerns to parents”.

DECISION:  The Board agreed to adopt the rewording suggested.

2.6  10YPP final sign off The Board are required to give general approval to the 10YPP.

Next the MOE have to approve it also. They will send the Five Year Agreement in contract form for formal

signing by both parties.  IR Group will review and include a copy of our current cyclical maintenance plan as

supporting info.  This does not form part of the Five Year Agreement.

DECISION: The Board agreed to the 10YPP as drafted by IR Group.

ACTION:  Submit 10YPP to MOE for next step in approval process. Michelle

2.7  Policy review before

seeking feedback

2.7.1 Protected Disclosure - Michelle agreed to act as the Disclosure Officer.

2.7.2  Reporting to parents on student achievement

Nicolette suggested that the policy should use the terms that we use at Te Horo school, ie,  we use the term

“learning conversations” instead of “goal setting interviews”.

2.7.3  Visitors

Nicolette suggested that the first point should be “All visitors are welcome at Te Horo School”.  She also

pointed out that we cannot force visitors to scan the COVID QR code poster, so the wording should be “We

strongly encourage visitors to record their visit by scanning the COVID QR code poster.” There was discussion

on whether there was any inconsistency with what the actual practice is, and what the policy says.

DECISION:  The Board agreed with Nicolette’s wording amendments.

ACTION:  Michelle to make amendments to policies as above and then release policies for feedback. Michelle
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ACTION:  Health & Safety Sub-Committee to review and provide any feedback on Visitors Policy in regards

to consistency around COVID-19 as part of the normal review process via School Docs.

H&S

Sub-committee

3.   MONITORING

3.1  Principal’s report Tabled and taken as read.  Michelle highlighted two items:

Staff wellbeing - the current situation in Rooms 4 and 6 are causing additional workload and stress. Staff are

being encouraged to take personal time should they need it.  There may be a need in future for the BOT to

approve additional leave entitlements as a result.

One TA, who has been away on leave following surgery, is due back on Monday 24th.

3.2  Health and safety report The Health and Safety Committee reconvened just prior to the meeting, to amend some of the information in

their report.

Michelle provided a summary of the dates that the classes have had  to relocate / evacuate.  Steve suggested

that we add the criteria that defines a relocation, to provide the reader context.

3.3  Property update Allen referred to  property updates covered in Principal’s report.

3.4  Finance report Minutes of the Finance and Audit Meeting tabled and taken as read.

Fred provided update on work being done to tidy of our general ledger accounts. He is working on a Board

reporting template for Michelle to use.

As in the Finance and Audit Committee Minutes, future reports will include such items as Deposits of Note

and Payments of Note, to give the Board an opportunity to ask questions about significant incomings and

outgoings.

3.5 Home and School The minutes from the latest Home & School meeting on 7 May have not yet been received from the H&S

secretary.

3.6  Initiatives Register No new initiatives added this month.

ACTION:  From now on, Micaela to email the updated Initiatives Register to the Home & School Chair after

each BOT meeting.

Micaela Ongoing

3.7  Review Action Schedule ACTION: Everyone to review their outstanding actions and advise the Chair of any decisions that need to

be made for the next meeting agenda, communicate any relevant information to the rest of the Board,

and/or close off items they have actioned.
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4.   DISCUSSIONS

4.1  Principal’s Appraisal There was not enough time to discuss the shift to professional growth conversations and the new process.

ACTION:  Steve to circulate information to BOT via email. Steve Prior to next

meeting

5.  PUBLIC EXCLUDED

5.1  Letter to parent

5.2  Letter from parent

5.3 Public meeting

The Board went into committee at 9.05pm.

The Board came out of committee at 10.20pm.

6.  CLOSURE

Next meeting date:  7.00pm, 16 JUNE 2021 in the School Boardroom

The public meeting closed at 10.20pm.

Chair: __________________________________________

Date: __________________________________________
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